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THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

August 2021  

At the Northern Goldfields Working Group meeting in  
Kalgoorlie on 30 July 2021, Southern Parks and DFES  
addressed the Group.  Mr Lyndsay Stockdale gave a talk  
on water options for the Northern Goldfields and Australia.   
Councillors J Dwyer, Mader and the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) also 
attended the presentation following the GVROC meeting. 
 
Along with most of Australia, I participated in the 2021 Census on the 
night of Tuesday 10 August, 2021 and we now await the release of the           
data for the Shire of Menzies. 
 
The CEO and I met with Mr Marcus Falconer from Australia’s Golden       
Outback during his visit to the Menzies Shire on 12 August 2021.  We        
discussed general matters but in particular, tourism in the Menzies Shire. 
 
A Briefing Session on 19 August 2021 was attended by all Councillors with 
video conferencing becoming a well-used, accepted and convenient             
practice. 
 
The CEO and I met with Mr Wilson Tucker MLC, from the Daylight Savings 
Party, on 26 August 2021 in Kalgoorlie for discussions on a range of issues 
including housing, tourism and the mining industry. 
 
Vaccinations for Covid-19 are taking place across the Goldfields and I urge 
those who are wishing to have the vaccine to do so (be that at Menzies, 
Leonora or Kalgoorlie) 
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CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT  

August 2021 

The end of August sees the end of winter and the beginning of the wildflower season. 
With good winter rains we can expect a very good season and a continuation of the 
strong tourist numbers. It is pleasing to see so many caravans in town and out at our 
tourist attractions. 
 
The Shire has commenced several projects over the past month which include: 
 
Roadworks to the Tjuntjuntjara Access Road: Works to improve the access road       
commenced during August.  
 
Fitting out of a new Menzies Café: Fit out of the Old Butcher Shop commenced in          
August and will be completed in September. We are hoping for our first burger at the 
end of September. 
 
New Depot Buildings: The works crew have been getting the site ready for a new         
depot building which will go behind the Old Post Office. 
 
Several other projects have been tendered and will commence within the next month 
or so. We are pushing along with our capital program and believe we can deliver most 
of it this financial year despite the labour and contractor shortage in the area. 
 
Council elections will be held in October and nominations are open between the 02nd 
and 09th of September. Information is available on the Shire website and in this              
newsletter. Candidates are required to complete an induction package before they can 
nominate. Being a Councillor can be very rewarding and allows you to have input into 
how we spend Shire funds and the governance of the Shire. 
 
We have had a few complaints of vehicle noise and disturbance in the Kookynie area 
over the past few weeks. Off road vehicles being driven on roads or in a dangerous 
manner is a police matter. We will assist where possible, but the Shire has limited   
powers in regard to vehicles. 
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SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
  
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local  
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending Thursday 16 December 2021. 
 
 
 
 
Thursday 30 September 2021    1pm         Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 28 October 2021            1pm     Menzies  
Thursday 25 November 2021    1pm     Menzies  
Thursday 16 December 2021    1pm     Menzies  
 
 
 
 
NOTE: 
Council amended the Officer Recommendation changing the April 2021 meeting          
location to Tjuntjuntjara Community in accordance with Council Policy of two meetings 
per year at the Community. 
 
Published Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and prior notice 
will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings that are called 

 
Brian Joiner 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
Menzies   WA   6436 



PEPPARKAKOR (SWEDISH 

 
Kenaylah Lynch - 8th September  

 
 

Andrew Tucker - 10th September 
 
 

Angie Harris - 19th September  
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Welcoming One of Our Newest Staff  
Members  
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The Shire of Menzies would like to give a warm welcome to our one of our newest staff 
members Almetra Bethlehem who is working in the brand new role of Community                 
Development Specialist.  
 
The role of the Community Development Specialist is to plan, organise, lead and control the 
strategic development plans for the Shire. This will involve developing long term strategic 
growth plans,  aligning the plans with the long-term financial plan, and developing the capital 
project plans to achieve the desired outcomes. In addition, this position involves developing 
maintenance plans to achieve efficiencies in the operational maintenance program.  
While working in Menzies Almetra is looking forward to working together with the Shire’s 
team and community to develop Menzies into a place where people choose Menzies as a 
place to live, invest and work in the next few years. Almetra is also looking forward to visiting 
Lake Ballard and other attractions around the region. Almetra has also stated that, “if you 
are a community member in Menzies and have great ideas on how to attract people to settle 
in Menzies, please visit me at the Town Hall or Shire’s office”.  
 
Almetra biggest goal while working at the Shire is to; increase visitation, grow the population 
and attract investment of all sizes in Menzies.  
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Menzies CS Matters 

 
 
New staff member 
I am pleased to inform everyone that we will be having a new teacher join us at the school.  Miss 
Karishma Pratish will be our Early Childhood Teacher.  She will be working with students in       
Kindergarten, Pre-Primary and Year One.   
 
New Playground 
We have a new playground in the Early Childhood area and are so excited to see the little one 
play on it. 
 
Early Childhood Day 
At 10:00 am Tuesday 7 September we will be having an open day for families wanting to enrol 
their children next year.  This will be a time to not only meet Miss Pratish, but Hearing Australia 
will also be here to check any child who is 5 or under.  We will also be having Nurse Joy come as 
well so if you need anything, just ask her.  MORNING TEA AND LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED. 
 
Work Placement 
Currently we have Lori experiencing work placement at the Shire and Shanelle experiencing work 
placement at the MAC.  I would like to thank both organisations for accommodating our           
students.    
 
Pukulpa Nintirrinkula – Happy Learning 
For people who don’t know, Happy Learning is our school’s motto.  It was developed in            
conjunction with parents and community members. The reason I am bringing it up is that it is at 
the core of what we do as a school.   
Our main goal as a school is to provide every student with a pathway to a successful future.  
However, we need the support of the families to ensure every student attends school regularly.  
If you know your child will be away, you must inform the office by 8:30 am at the latest.  Three 
unexplained absences in a week will be followed by the principal.  Every day counts when it 
comes to school.   
 
Facebook 
Remember to find us on Facebook.  We are always putting up student work and information 
about what is going on at school.  
 
Wanted! 
We need relief Education Assistants.  You will need a working with children’s check and a             
Nationally Coordinated Criminal History Check.  Please see Megan Irving if you are interested.   
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Effective 1 November 2021, the Call A Doc After 
Hours Doctor service available to certain Western 
Australian regional communities, will be replaced by 
Healthdirect. 

Why is the service ending?  
WA Primary Health Alliance has funded Call A Doc for several years, as part of the Australian Government 
Department of Health’s Primary Health Network (PHN) program. The Department of Health has now  
confirmed Healthdirect as its primary after-hours advice and treatment service. As such, WA Primary 
Health Alliance, as the operator of the Country WA PHN will no longer fund Call A Doc. Call A Doc has 
been used as a stop gap to provide in hours services in areas with ongoing GP workforce shortages,    
however, this is not a sustainable model. The provision of regional workforce is the responsibility of   
agencies including WA Country Health Service and Rural Health West.  
 
What services will the community have access to?  
For those who might struggle to access face-to-face health services, particularly in the afterhours period 
and in rural and remote regions, Healthdirect’s services are essential healthcare alternatives. Services  
include online health information, a symptom checker, a 24/7 helpline operated by registered nurses, 
and, after hours, the nurses may offer a call back or a video call from a GP who can provide advice. 

How will Healthdirect localise their advice?  
Healthdirect can localise advice based on their knowledge of local services.  
 
What will people do if there is no GP within reasonable travelling distance?  
If someone needs assistance and it is not an emergency, they should contact Healthdirect. Pharmacies 
can provide limited health advice including dispensing non-prescription medications and limited            
prescription medications, as well as medical certificates. In an emergency, people should always call 000 
or go direct to their nearest emergency department.  
 
Why can’t telehealth be used by these communities? 
Telehealth MBS item numbers often require patients to have had a face-to-face consultation within the 
last 12 months with the healthcare provider in question. There are some exceptions including when the 
area is impacted by COVID-19, at which time telehealth may be a temporary solution. 
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FIRST AID 
COURSE  

Are you interest in doing a first aid course  
The Shire of Menzies will be holding a one day first aid 
course in the Town Hall in the near future (COVID-19  
permitting)  
 
Please contact Debbie at the CRC (phone 9024 2702) if 
you would like to attend the course and she will let you 
know of the dates that these will be running. 
 
Advice on dates will be provided as soon as possible. 
 
Cost :- One day first aid course $160.00 
Cost :- CPR refresher $69.00 
 
*PLEASE NOTE PAYMENT WILL BE REQUIRED PRIOR TO ATTENDANCE 



LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995 

BUSH FIRES ACT 1954 

CEMETERIES ACT 1986 

DOG ACT 1976 

 

Shire of Menzies 

 

Proposed Local Laws 

 

The Shire of Menzies proposes to adopt the following local laws –  

 

1. Shire of Menzies Bush Fire Brigades Amendment Local Law 2021; 
• Purpose – to amend the Bush Fire Brigades Local Law so as to permit greater flexibility  
• Effect – amendment by removing mandatory training and specified dates to be met by bush fires brigades 
 
2. Shire of Menzies Cemeteries Local Law 2021; 
• Purpose – to provide for the management of cemeteries within the district and create offences for non-

compliance 
• Effect – to provide for the management and control of cemeteries 
 
3. Shire of Menzies Dogs Local Law 2021 
• Purpose – to make provisions about the impounding, the number that may be kept on premises, the manner 

of keeping dogs and create offences for non-compliance 
• Effect – to repeal existing Dogs Local Law 2007 and provide for the controls of dogs within the district and 

impose penalties for non-compliance 
 
4. Shire of Menzies Meeting Procedures Local Law 2021 
• Purpose – for management of meetings of the local government  
• Effect – to provide for the conduct of Council, committee and electors meetings 
 
5. Shire of Menzies Repeal Local Law 2021 
• Purpose – to revoke old local laws no longer having relevance  
• Effect – revocation of outdated requirements and local laws 
 
A copy of the proposed local laws may be inspected at or obtained from –  

• the Administration Centre in Shenton Street during normal office hours 

• from the Shire of Menzie’s website at https://www.menzies.wa.gov.au/council/council-document/

scommunity-comments-invited.aspx  

• by contacting the Administration Centre 

 

Submissions about the proposed local laws may be made by 4.00pm, 22nd day of October 2021 – 

• in writing to the CEO at the address below, or 

• by email to gov@menzies.wa.gov.au 

 

Brian Joiner 

Chief Executive Officer,  

Shire of Menzies 

PO Box 4, Menzies 6436 

www.menzies.wa.gov.au 
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MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR  
PUBLICATION 

 
If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters please contact 
Sethen Sheehan-Lee at the Shire Offices on 9024 2041 or email                                                
community@menzies.wa.gov.au  
 
The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local events or if 
you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page. All suggestions are welcome 
and we appreciate the continual support  from the community.  

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  
Kalgoorlie to Laverton  

Thursday  
Laverton to Kalgoorlie  

Friday 

EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

LEONORA                                   ARRIVE 12.45PM 

DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

EXPRESS TIME 
LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

www.goldrushtours.com.au 

Thanks for your 
great ideas 



Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Services include: 

• Visitor Information and Public Library 

• Community Postal  Agency 

• Caravan Park Bookings 

• Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

• Free Government Access Point  

• Internet Access Point 

• Conference and Meeting Room Hire 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso2@menzies.wa.gov.au 

SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 
PROSPECTING 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA IS A 
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS 

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poi-
son are carried out across Western Australia, including 
this area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral 
cats, feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain 
toxic for many months. You need to exercise caution. Do-
mestic pets should be kept close and under control at all 
times. Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles 
for their domestic pets. 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED, 
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 

1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management 
program protecting livestock from death and injury;      
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural             
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and 
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public    
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or 
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into 
these areas by animals and birds. 

1080 is an S7 Poison 
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House for Sale – Menzies 
 
Escape to the Goldfields. 
 
Steel Framed Colourbond 4 Bed/2 Bath to 
lock-up stage. 
 
Internal fit out, power and plumbing to 
be completed. 
 
Ideal retirement plan or B & B income   
potential subject to Council approval. 
 
Large powered shed, concrete floor and 
water tank. 
 
Block fully serviced, fenced and gated. 
Phone 0400 850 546 or 0409 313 018. 
  

Paid Advertisement 
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  Now providing 
  FREE DELIVERY 
  service to Menzies 

 

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order  
to Leonora Pharmacy direct  

or ask at the Visitor Information Centre  
email your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.  

(This includes non prescription items) 
 

Collect and pay for your order  
at the Visitor Information Centre  

after 2pm the following day. 
 
 

 

LEONORA PHARMACY  
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY 

 
Please be assured that  

all prescription and non-prescription items  
will be sent in a sealed bag. 

 
Leonora Pharmacy Phone:  (08) 9037 6820 

Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au 

Clinics scheduled for this 2021 
 

Wednesday 24th of November 
 

A referral is now required for anyone who wishes to see the podiatrist or   
dietitian 

The RFDS doctor can do this on the day  
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MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 
RFDS Clinic dates for  

Menzies 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on  
(08) 9080 4370 

 
EMERGENCIES CALL 000 

 
Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 

 
If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health Direct 24 Hour Hotline   

 

1800 022 222 

 

Wednesday 29 September 2021  
 

MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

 
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 

milks, juices and soft drinks. 
 

Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a 
‘Menzies Toasty’  while you wait. 

 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 

 

IF YOU’RE  
IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 9024 2041 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fmeal-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0KKsQncq9SHP85F7Wd0Xj4&ust=1584768163482000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPDVmdKnqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAV
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngall.com%2Fice-cream-png&psig=AOvVaw2cWFWM8-_xMKwQjhUrff5U&ust=1584768460041000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLDG3-qoqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

  1 2 3 4 
 
 

5 
 

Fathers Day 

6 
 

7 8 
 
 
 

9 10 
 
 

11 12 
 
 

13 14 
 

15 
 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 19 
 

20 21 22 23 24 25 
 

AFL Grand 
Final 

26 
 

27 
 

Queen’s 
Birthday  

28 29 
 

RFDS 

30 
 

Council 
Meeting  

   

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

    1 
International     

Coffee Day 

2 
 

3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 


